Poinciana Park Civic Association

General Meeting Minutes

July 11, 2005

President Karl Gloeckner opened the meeting at 7:15 pm.

Sergeant Ernest Pagan gave the police update for our area.  Part I crimes (burglary and robbery) were down 29% from March and April, down 22% for May, March had 31 total and May had 17 total.  Residential burglaries were not as many as in the past but stolen car incidents increased due to a security problem at Alamo.  There has been good cooperation from the residents and several landlords have evicted less desirable tenants.  Of the 52 code violations, only a few have not yet complied.  The police are working to obtain a command center (floating sub-station) in this area; members discussed options for assisting that effort.  The bike patrol will continue since it is the biggest detriment to the dealers and prostitutes.  Members praised our former officer, McGrary, and suggested he assist in training the new officers since he has extensive knowledge of our area.  Two main players were recently arrested and both will be doing time:  Chico was arrested (by the Raiders) on 6/6/05 with 2 drug felonies and Willy was arrested on 6/26/05 with 2 charges that violated his probation.  The police are frustrated by the arrests that are let back out soon but they have no control over the court system.  Members noted “hot” areas with common players and discussed the Nuisance Abatement Act, researching public records, the Community Support website and increasing the officers within the police force.  52 prostitutes have been arrested in our area so far this year.  Sgt. Pagan updated our information list:  Captain Adderly is with the Raiders, Sergeant Mike Arbit is the day-shift supervisor for Jaggers (with us until Aug. 1) and Gary Martin on bike patrol, Crystal Brigoni, 302 zone – day shift, has been relocated from the beach and works prostitution, and Sergeant Dave Lewis is recovering from a heart attack with 5 bypasses.

Susan Gloeckner submitted the Treasurer’s Report for review.  Motion of approval was made by Ray Dettmann with a second by Kathleen Ireland; passed unopposed.

Susan submitted the Secretary’s Report for review.  After a few typographical errors were noted for correction, a motion of approval was made by Ray with a second by Kathleen; passed unopposed.

Susan presented information on replacing the PPCA’s sign at 17 St. and the R/R tracks that was damaged last year during hurricane season.  There is a $500 deductible for the repair/replacement of the grant-obtained sign.  The members discussed the various plans.  A motion to keep the same design, using polyurethane resin with a wood-look and incorporating a round “topper” to the posts was made by Ray with a second by Terry Becker; passed unopposed.

Website:  Dwight Ledbetter stated it is up and running, there are 12 available mailboxes, email information was verified and members discussed ideas.  Our webmaster, Rich George, is donating his time for the first year.  Future costs are approximately $60-$80/year for server fees, $30/year for the 3 additional domain names, and $230/year for webmaster fees.  PPCA could perform administrative changes without involving the webmaster to decrease costs.

Police Gratitude BBQ:  Tentatively set for Nov. 12 from 12:00 pm – 3:00 pm with food being served from 1:00 pm – 3:00 pm and cleanup at 4:00 pm.  Date to be confirmed with police dept. schedule.

Yard Sale:  Terry Becker stated the dates are Sept. 10 and 11 with a tentative time of 8:30 am – 4:00 pm.  Members discussed advertising and the time frame.  Ray will submit a written outline of information to our website.

The 50/50 raffle was discussed.  Members are working on obtaining donations of goods.

Mail Call:  Susan stated that our local artist, Kevin Kichar, is working on a mixed media project for the Southside School restoration and is seeking donated materials.  Kevin is responsible for the beautiful mosaic on the east side of the Hospice building.  He can be reached at (954) 561-7346.  The current Predator/Sex Offender bulletin from the police department reflected 6 persons in our boundary area (3 supervised and 3 released) and was available for the membership to read.

New business from the floor:  Ray Dettmann mentioned the Guardian Angels had volunteered to perform a crime walk with our residents.  Members discussed the idea and the possibility of a joint effort with another association was considered.  Ray also mentioned the Coliseum issue of noise and parking with a petition being submitted to the City of Hollywood Commission; our members will support.  Terry mentioned the name change at Alex’s Place and the new owners were seeking an alcohol license.  Members discussed Ernie’s BBQ ability to protest the application given the proximity of the businesses and that PPCA could send a note of concern to the City Manager and Commission.

Motion to adjourn by Ray with a second by Susan at 9:00 pm.

